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CENTRAL UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT
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Foundation for Central Schools

4605 N Polk Avenue

Fresno, CA 93722

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen,

On behalf of the Central Unified School District Board of Trustees and Administration, I would
like to thank Foundation for Central Schools for the donation of $96.00 to McKinley Elementary
School for ASB Student Body.

Your gift will help support the students at McKinely Elementary School.

Your support of Central Unified and its programs is very much appreciated.

Sinceyely,

Kelly Porterfield
Interim Superintendent
Chief Business Officer

cc: Board of Trustees

District Administration
Kelly Ponterfield, Interim Superintendent, Chief Business Officer - Ketti Davis, Assistant Superintendent, Educational Services
Jack Kelejian, Assistant Superintendent, Human Resources © Paul Birrell, Director, 7-12 and Adult Education
Tami Boatright Ed.D, Director, K-8 Education - Andrea Valadez, Administrator, Special Education & Support Services
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PG&E — Employee Giving Program
6111 W. Plano Parkway, Ste. 100YC
Plano, TX 75093

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen,

On behalf of the Central Unified School District Board of Trustees and Administration, I would
like to thank PG&E — Employee Giving Program on behalf of Angela Moore for the donation of
$350.00 to McKinley Elementary School for ASB Student Body — Cheer Account.

Your gift will help support the students at McKinley Elementary School.

Your support of Central Unified and its programs is very much appreciated.

Sincerely,

Kelly Porterfield
I[nterim Superintendent
Chief Business Officer

ce: Board of Trustees

District Administration
Kelly Porterfield, Interim Superintendent, Chief Business Officer - Ketti Davis, Assistant Superintendent, Educational Services
Jack Kelejian, Assistant Superiniendent, Human Resources - Paul Birrell, Direcior, 7-12 and Aduli Education
Tami Boatright Ed.D, Director, K-8 Education - Andrea Valadez, Administrator, Special Education & Support Services
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The Roman Catholic Bishop of Fresno
St Anthony of Padua

5770 N Maroa Ave.

Fresno, CA 93704-2038

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen,

On behalf of the Central Unified School District Board of Trustees and Administration, [ would
like to thank The Roman Catholic Bishop of Fresno for the donation of $150.00 to McKinley
Elementary School for ASB Student Body — Field Trips.

Your gift will help support the students at McKinley Elementary School.

Your support of Central Unified and its programs is very much appreciated.

Sincerely,

Kelly Porterfield
Interim Superintendent
Chief Business Officer

cc: Board of Trustees

District Administration
Kelly Porterfield, Interim Superintendent, Chief Business Officer - Ketti Davis, Assistant Superintendent, Educational Services
Jack Kelejian, Assistant Superiniendent, Human Resources * Paul Birrell, Direcior, 7-12 and Aduli Education
Tami Boatright Ed.D, Director, K-8 Education - Andrea Valadez, Administrator, Special Education & Support Services
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Saroyan Parent Faculty Club

5650 W. Escalon Avenue

Fresno, CA 93722

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen,

On behalf of the Central Unified School District Board of Trustees and Administration, I would
like to thank Saroyan Parent Faculty Club for the donation of $2,985.00 to Saroyan Elementary
School for Transportation to Mission and Sierra Outdoor School.

Your gift will help support the students at Saroyan Elementary School.

Your support of Central Unified and its programs is very much appreciated.

Sincegely,

Kelly Porterfield
Interim Superintendent
Chief Business Officer

cc: Board of Trustees

District Administration
Kelly Porterfield, Interim Superintendent, Chief Business Officer - Ketti Davis, Assistant Superintendent, Educational Services
Jack Kelejian, Assistant Superintendent, [Tuman Resources - Paul Birrell, Director, 7-12 and Adult Education
Tami Boatright Ed.D, Director, K-8 Education - Andrea Valadez, Administrator, Special Education & Support Services



